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Executive Committee and External Advisory Board Meeting took place on May 16th-17th, 2022 in 
Venice, Italy. During the two days conference, participants learned about the Joint Action NFP4Health 
work packages work and outcomes. As this marked the first face-to-face meeting of the Joint Action, 
participants had chance to finally meet in person and exchange information and experience. 

The NFP4Health joint action aims calls for creation of an innovative, sustainable and coherent 
network of NFPs that will provide guidance, information and assistance to national applicants on the 
implementation of the 2021-2027 EU4Health programme. The Joint Action NFP4Health brings 
together partners from 22 countries. 

Each work package presented its state of the art and ongoing activities. The amendment of which 
adoption is expected in upcoming weeks was presented by ProMIS who is in charge of preparation of 
the amendment documentation. Main elements to be modified involve the change of project 
coordination, change of project partner, prolongation of the project of 4 months and respective 
budget shift as well as deliverables/milestones rescheduling. The project visual package/identity 
formed by logo, letterheads, PPT template, deliverable template and agenda template was 
introduced. The project website with its initial structure was displayed to project participants. The 
webpage as a crucial hub for information on the EU4Health programme and JANFPs materials, 
presentations and deliverables. Training plan composed of online and on site meetings aiming at 
pumping up technical and soft skills of NFPs and eventual stakeholders along with twinning 
programmes was introduced.  


